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OCTOBER CALENDAR * 
Sept 30 MS VB vs Valley 5:45 
 HS JV FB @ Onalaska 6:00 
Oct 1 HS VB @ Ilwaco 5:45 
 Sports Pictures 
Oct 2 MS VB @ North Beach 5:45 
Oct 3 HS VB @ Raymond 5:45 
Oct 4 HS Football @ Chief Leschi 7:00 
Oct 7 MS VB @ Ocosta 5:45 
 HS JV FB @ Montesano “C” 6:00 
 CTE Advisors Fall Meeting – Old Staff Lounge 6:00 
Oct  8 HS VB vs Chief Leschi 5:45 
Oct 9 MS VB vs South Bend 5:45 
Oct 10 HS VB @ North Beach 5:45 
 MS FB vs North Beach @ Valley 6:00 
Oct 11 ENRICHMENT DAY 
 HS Football vs Baker, Oregon @ Pe Ell  
 HOMECOMING 7:00 
Oct 12 HOMECOMING DANCE – Little Gym 8:00 to 11:00  
Oct 14 MS VB vs Naselle 5:45 
 HS JV FB vs Adna @ Pe Ell 6:00 
Oct 15 HS VB vs Northwest Christian 5:45 
Oct 16 Individual Picture Retakes 
Oct 17 HS VB vs Life Christian 5:45 
 MS FB @ Raymond 6:00 
Oct 18 HS Football @ North Beach 7:00 
Oct 21 MS VB @ Raymond 5:45 
Oct 22 HS VB @ Valley 5:45 
Oct 23 MS VB vs Ocosta 5:45 
Oct 24 HS VB vs Ilwaco – Senior Night 5:45 
 MS FB TBD 
 First day of MS GBB 
Oct 25 ENRICHMENT DAY 
 HS Football vs Ocosta @ Valley 7:00 
Oct 28 HS VB @ South Bend 5:45 
Oct 30 HS VB @ Ocosta 5:45 
Nov 1 HS Football @ Ilwaco 7:00 

* Events are subject to change – please check Website for updates 

Pe Ell School District may not discriminate on the basis of sex, race, color, creed, religion, national origin, age, disabili ty, marital status, sexual orientation, gender identity and expression, veteran or military status, or the use of a service animal by a 
person with a disability, and must provide equal access to all designated youth groups. For questions or complaints, please contact Pe Ell School District's Equity and Civil Rights Office at P. O. Box 368, Pe Ell, WA 98572 or at (360)291-3244, 
Compliance Officer, Kyle MacDonald, kmacdonald@peell.k12.wa.us; Title IX Officer, Keith Shepherd, kshepherd@peell.k12.wa.us; and 504 Coordinator, Kyle MacDonald, kmacdonald@peell.k12.wa.us. 
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CONTROL OF PESTS ON SCHOOL PROPERTIES 

  
 
 With regards to our management of the use of any pesticides that 
would be used on District properties:  the District follows procedures to 
ensure the safety of children, staff, and patrons of our community, to ensure 
we have a healthy environment.  The District will utilize customary and 
effective practices to control structural, nuisance, and landscape pests. 
 Pests are defined as living organisms that, by situation or size of 
population adversely interfere with the health, safety, functional, or economic 
goals of humans.  Pesticides, including herbicides, used to control pests can 
pose health risks if used indiscriminately. 
 Integrated Pest Management (IPM) is a sustainable approach to 
managing pests by combining biological, cultural, physical and chemical tools 
in a way that minimizes economic, health, and environmental risks.  IPM 
emphasizes preventing and reducing pest problems by using active, non-
chemical control practices, as well as pesticides, including herbicides. 
 To minimize risk from pests and pesticides, the District will 
implement an Integrated Pest Management program, which will be used to 
prevent and address pest problems.  Applications will not be done whenever 
students are present.  Whenever applications are made, property will be 
posted with signs to alert staff, students, and community.  Applications will be 
made around school and community scheduled use of the property.  The 
District makes the application of pesticides infrequently and very cautiously, 
and with signage.  Whenever an application is planned, notice will be given via 
a flyer given to staff, sent home to students, and postings on the property at 
least 48 hours in advance. 
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YEARBOOKS!! 

The time is NOW to reserve your yearbook early! They are 
on sale for $30 each or 2 for $50 for siblings. You can even 
pay half now and the rest later to still guarantee yourself a 
book. See Julie in the office. 
 
** There are still a few books (and I mean only a few) left 
from last year if you didn't get one. They are $35. 

 



A L L  S C H O O L  N E W S 
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8th Grade Careers 

 Each year the 8th grade has a class with Mrs. Robinson called 
Careers. This class helps kids start thinking about high school courses they may 
want or need for careers they are interested in. It also gives the students a 
chance to look into careers, colleges, apprenticeships, and vocational 
occupations.  
 At the end of the school year, each 8th grade student will bring home 
a portfolio full of information they will share with a parent/guardian. The goal for 
this class is to help students plan their future and talk with parents/guardians 
about their plans.  
 Parents, please take time this school year to talk with your child about 
future plans for high school and beyond. This class is the first step towards 
his/her future, and it is vital each student has support from parents/guardians as 
they weave through the next few years. 

 

HALLOWEEN 

FESTIVAL 

3rd – 5th Grade 
Thursday, October 24 

6 – 7:30 
 
 

ELEMENTARY  

DRESS UP DAY 

October 31 
 

    CHECK OUT OUR  
  FACEBOOK PAGE 
 https://www.facebook.com/Pe-Ell-School-
104901184199932/ 
If you do not wish your child(ren) to be featured on our 
Facebook page, please contact the office. 

OCTOBER IS BULLYING AWARENESS MONTH 

For more information about “bullying”, click on the following: 
http://www.huffingtonpost.com/signe-
whitson/bullying_b_2188819.html?utm_hp_ref=tw 

 

https://www.facebook.com/Pe-Ell-School-104901184199932/
https://www.facebook.com/Pe-Ell-School-104901184199932/
http://www.huffingtonpost.com/signe-whitson/bullying_b_2188819.html?utm_hp_ref=tw
http://www.huffingtonpost.com/signe-whitson/bullying_b_2188819.html?utm_hp_ref=tw


A L L  S C H O O L  N E W S  

 NEW AT PE ELL SCHOOL DISTRICT 

 
 There have been some changes and additions to the staff at Pe Ell.  Welcome to your new positions! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SPOTLIGHT ON…. 

VOLUNTEER READERS NEEDED! 

We are welcoming Volunteer Readers  

to read with students in our  

Title 1 /Lap Program. It amounts 

to approximately one hour a week on Wednesdays. 

Please give the school a call if you are 

interested.  This a great opportunity to meet and  

help some awesome kids. 

  A big thank you to NW  
  Hardwoods for the donation of 
  $6,000 of lumber for the Pe Ell  
  wood shop.  We look forward 
  to building a lot of nice projects 
out of this lumber.  Also thank you to Bill Bush 
for delivering the lumber to the shop –  
Phil Kepler, CTE Instructor 

REMINDER:  Please make sure you 

return ALL office paperwork, 

EMERGENCY forms, etc. to the 

office ASAP!!  

Ron Dorothy: Now 
Elementary Science, 
Special Projects 

Dianne Elliott:  New 
MSTech/Vocational/CTE 

Holly Woodward: New 
Para Educator  

Ashley O’Neal: New 
School Nurse  

Debbie Schang: New bus 
Driver, Para Educator  

Amanda Ward: New 
Para Educator  

Christina Myhre: New 
Para Educator  

Karen Capps: Now MS 
Science  

Cassie Johnson: New 
Assistant Cook 

Wendi Tolliver: New 
Para Educator  

Photography by Halee Anderson 
and Ian Duncan  

WATER TESTING  

We have replaced all faucets that tested  
above the state lead level.  All but two have 
been retested by the Dept. of Health  
and passed at safe levels.  They missed  
two that need to be tested; those will 
 remain out of service for the time being.  We are 
confident they will pass when tested in the near future.  
Thank you for your patience in this matter of your 
children’s safety. 
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S P O R T S   N E W S  

Last year the Pe Ell School began looking at new scoreboard options for the football field. Our other 
scoreboard was very old and often times had issues during games. We were fortunate enough to gain 
donations from outside sources and, with the help of the Pe Ell School, were able to buy a new scoreboard. I 
would like to thank Martin King Post #5522, Tony and Chris at Les Schwab in Chehalis, Security State Bank, 
Sean Brattain from Moerke and Sons Pump and Drilling, Tyler Rental, Bill Bush and Northwest Hardwoods, 
Title Guaranty, L&E Bottling Company, Dave Hall at Willey's Sport Shop, Alberto and Glenda Rodriguez at 
Express Iron Works, Tom Alderson at Printwares/Awardswest, and Doctors Wilson and Wilson for their 
donations and helping the Pe Ell School purchase the scoreboard. 
 
A SPECIAL THANKS goes to Devin Peterson, Dan and Debbie Justice and Todd Pilz for taking one of their 
Sunday's over the summer and installing the new scoreboard. Devin completed the welding of the new frame 
and installation and Dan, Debbie and Todd assisted with the boom truck and lifting the scoreboard into place 
and securing it. Todd also worked with the electrician on getting the scoreboard operational.  And thanks to 
Chris Phelps and Phelps Construction for the use of the lift which made the installation easier and safer for all 
who were involved.  
 
I can’t thank these organizations and people enough for their assistance with our new scoreboard.  
 
Keith Shepherd 
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OCTOBER PE ELL SCHOOL MENU 2019

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

09/30/19 10/01/19 10/02/19 10/03/19 10/04/19

BREAKFAST

Pancake Sausage Stick Cheese Omelet & Toast Yogurt & Granola Fruit Churros

Fruit & Juice Fruit & Juice Fruit & Juice Fruit & Juice NO

Milk Milk Milk Milk SCHOOL!!!

LUNCH

Spaghetti & Meatballs Chicken Nuggets TASTE WASHINGTON DAY!!! Cheeseburger

Salad Tater Tots & Broccoli Bites Chili Dog & Tater Triangle Lettuce & Tomato NO 

Garlic Cheese Toast Breadstick WA Grown Fresh Fries SCHOOL!!!

Pears  & Milk Mixed Fruit & Milk Fruits & Vegetables Fresh Fruit, Dessert & Milk
Milk

BREAKFAST

10/07/19 10/08/19 10/09/19 10/10/19 10/11/19

Breakfast Wrap Cereal & Muffin Oatmeal Protein Bar Ham & Egg Bar & Toast

Fruit & Juice Fruit & Juice Fruit & Juice Fruit & Juice NO 

Milk Milk Milk Milk SCHOOL!!!

LUNCH

Chicken Fajitas Pizza French Toast Sticks Turkey Sandwich

Lettuce & Tomato Salad Sausage Lettuce, Tomatoes & Pickles ENRICHMENT

Green Beans Corn Hashbrown Corn Chips & Hummus DAY!!!

Peaches, Jello & Milk Pineapple & Milk Strawberries, Juice & Milk Fresh Fruit, Trail Mix & Millk

BREAKFAST

10/14/19 10/15/19 10/16/19 10/17/19 10/18/19

Breakfast Pizza Yogurt & Granola Pancake Sausage Stick Maple Bar

Fruit & Juice Fruit & Juice Fruit & Juice Fruit & Juice NO

Milk Milk Milk Milk SCHOOL!!!

LUNCH

Teriyaki Dippers Corn Dog Broccoli Cheese Soup Chicken Burger

Veggie Sticks Salad Ham Sandwich Lettuce & Tomato NO

Breadstick Baked Beans Veggie Sticks Fries SCHOOL!!!

Fresh Fruit & Milk Mixed Fruit & Milk Applesauce & Milk Fresh Fruit & Milk

BREAKFAST

10/21/19 10/22/19 10/23/19 10/24/19 10/25/19

Breakfast Burrito Cereal & Cheese Stick Bagel W/Cr. Cheese or Jam Fruit Churros

Fruit & Juice Fruit & Juice Fruit & Juice Fruit & Juice NO

Milk Milk Milk Milk SCHOOL!!!

LUNCH

Soft Taco Pizza Sweet & Sour or Thai Hamburger 

Lettuce & Tomato Salad Chicken W/Rice Lettuce & Tomato NO

Refried Beans Corn Stir Fry Veggies Fries SCHOOL!!!

Pears, Jello & Milk Pineapple & Milk Peaches & Milk Fresh Fruit, Dessert & Milk

BREAKFAST

10/28/19 10/29/19 10/30/19 10/31/19 11/01/19

Pancakes Yogurt & Granola Oatmeal & Toast Muddy Headstones

Fruit & Juice Fruit & Juice Fruit & Juice Diced Tree Rot NO 

Milk Milk Milk Magic Potion & Ghost Vomit SCHOOL!!!

LUNCH

Rib BQ Hot Dog Chicken Nuggets  & Cheesy Sea Monster "Witches"

Lettuce & Pickles Corn on the Cob Potatoes Dried Scabs & Slime Circles ENRICHMENT 

Fries Pork & Beans Breadstick & Baked Carrots Spiders on a Log DAY!!!

Fresh Fruit & Milk Applesauce & Milk Peaches & Milk Ogre Eyeballs & Dirt Cup

Ghost Puke

DAILY PRICES:

LUNCH GRADES K-5 $2.75

LUNCH GRADES 6-12 $3.00

REDUCED LUNCH 4-12 $0.40 REDUCED LUNCH

ADULT BREAK/LUNCH $2.00/$3.75 K-3 IS FREE!!!

BREAKFAST K-12 $1.50

REDUCED BREAKFAST FREE

MILK OR JUICE $0.40

MENU SUBJECT TO CHANGE

"THIS INSTITUTION IS AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY

PROVIDER."
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ELEMENTARY FUNDRAISER 

The elementary students will be selling Seahawks 
Tickets again this year. Tickets are 3 for $10.00 and 
sales will take place from Nov. 4-14. This year the 
winner will get 3 tickets to the Dec. 22 game where 
the Seahawks will take on the Arizona Cardinals! 
Ticket sales proceeds go toward supporting 
elementary ASB activities. 

DROP OFFS AND PICK UPS 

 

If you are dropping off or picking up a child from 
school, PLEASE drive to the back of the school, NOT 
THE FRONT, and drop them off at the cafeteria doors.  
Buses should be the only vehicles dropping off or 
picking up students at the front of the school.  Also, if 
your child walks or rides a bike to school, please 
remind him/her to watch out for  
the buses and cars coming 
into the parking lot and to  
not go out in front of them. 
 
Thanks!  

Again, we want to thank you for your comments and cooperation in our 

move to a four-day school week.  This innovative and flexible schedule 

change will feature many new & exciting opportunities for our students 

with Enrichment days, an after-school program, and the ability to 

implement character-centered curriculum with our students. Our 

school web site and future newsletters will continue to keep everyone 

informed. 

If you have any feedback you would like to send us, please email:  

4day@peell.k12.wa.us 

 

TS, a federal Trio program through 
Centralia College, provides activities 
and support services that encourage 
students to complete high school and 
enter college.  Program activities and 
services for students in grades 7-12 
are designed and coordinated with 
the assistance and cooperation of 
your child’s school district.  To apply, 
please contact Karen Brooks at 
kbrooks@peell.k12.wa.us for more 
information OR call the TS Dept. at 
360-623-8969. 

Welcome to the 2019-2020 school year.  It is great to see the kids back and we are pleased with the beginning of the year.  In our district, we are 

committed to the success of your child and know that our school can’t do it alone.  When families partner with schools, student achievement 

increases. That’s why we need your help to ensure your child is achieving at high levels and that school is a safe, productive learning environment. 

We would like you to partner with us in the following ways: 

 

Have conversations with your child about being positive and productive inside and outside of the classroom. You play an important role in 

establishing and supporting high expectations for behaviors for your children while they are in school. 

o Encourage your child to attend school every day. When our students aren’t at school, they miss out on important learning to help them be 
successful at school. A student who misses 10 days or more during a school year is 20 percent less likely to graduate from high school and 
25 percent less likely to ever enroll in college. 

o Connect with our school and your child’s teachers.  Communicating with the school to monitor your child’s progress can help to ensure 
they stay on track and don’t fall behind. 

Thank you so much for sharing your child(ren) with us.  We are dedicated in making Pe Ell a great place to learn and grow together.  
Brandon Pontius, Pe Ell School Principal 

mailto:4day@peell.k12.wa.us
mailto:kbrooks@peell.k12.wa.us

